
From: Judy Pettman [mailto:Judy.Pettman@afei.org.au]  
Sent: Wednesday, 12 August 2015 3:26 PM 
To: AMOD 
Subject: Penalty Rates - AM 2015 /305 Dry Cleaning and laundry Industry Award 2010 
 
Dear AMOD, 
 
Re: 4 Yearly Review of Modern Awards – Penalty Rates 
 
I write on behalf of the Australian Federation of Employers and Industries (AFEI) and the 
Drycleaning Institute of Australia (DIA) on whose behalf AFEI had proposed to vary the 
Penalty Rates in the Dry Cleaning and Laundry Industry Award 2010 as part of the 2014 Four 
Yearly Review of Modern Awards. 
 
In the review the United Voice (UV), who is the main union representing employees in the 
dry cleaning industry, also proposed to vary penalty rates (albeit in the context of the award 
specific stage of the review).  
 
We write now to advise that AFEI, DIA and UV have reached agreement to each withdraw 
their claims relating to penalty rates in the Dry Cleaning and Laundry Industry Award 2010 
during this four yearly review. Accordingly, AFEI wishes to advise that it formerly withdraws 
the claim on behalf of DIA. We understand UV will be writing to advise the same shortly. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Tony Doyle 
Director, Workplace Relations 
Australian Federation of Employers and Industriesä 
Street Address - 99 Bathurst Street Sydney New South Wales 2000 
Postal Address - PO Box A233 Sydney South New South Wales 1235 
Telephone - 02 9264 2000 
Facsimile - 02 9261 1968 
Email -  tony.doyle@afei.org.au 
Internet - www.afei.org.au 
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